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As I walked from Tanger House to my office around noon yesterday, I sensed the excitement and 

energy that occurs toward the end of the spring semester because of the sudden change in the 

ambience on campus. Several students were in their hammocks, Miller and S’Ville were gracefully 

floating in the pond surrounded by cherry blossoms and Bob Marley’s songs were emanating from 

large speakers in front of McNairy Library. Most important, the beauty of our campus seems to be 

peaking. I am still basking in the warmth of our campus after the gracious welcome you gave me last 

week during the inauguration festivities. You treated my family, my Ghanaian guests, friends and 

everyone attending, as if they were your own family. Thank you again. 

My first year Listening Tour continues with engaging visits to academic departments and other 

groups. In addition to my recent visits to Communication and Theatre, Art and Design, and 

Psychology, I had the opportunity to meet with over 40 retired faculty members at the APSCURF 

Spring Breakfast meeting. I listened intently to the perspectives of those retired faculty and learned so 

much from their collective wisdom. They demonstrated their role as the elders in our family. 

Also on the topic of listening tours, Chancellor Dan Greenstein will visit our campus for a second 

round of discussions with our faculty, staff and administrators on Friday as part of his system-wide 

listening tour. The Chancellor and the Board of Governors are making substantial progress with the 

System Redesign teams and several members of our campus community are represented on those 

teams. 

Finally, I am excited and looking forward to preside over my first graduate commencement, May 10 in 

Pucillo and first May undergraduate commencement on Chryst Field, May 11. The opportunity to 

celebrate the achievement of our students with their families and friends, as well as our entire campus 

community is very special indeed and I hope to see all of you at the commencement exercises. 

 

INAUGURATION 

I am proud to be your president and vow to work with
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an inclusive community. As I mentioned in the speech, our collective goal is “Excellence without 

Elitism.” 

You can read my speech in its entirety and we will soon post a video of the inauguration. 

As we head into the final weeks of the spring semester, I ask all of you to join me in working (and 

playing) together for the betterment of Millersville University. As the Gospel Choir said so eloquently, 

“There ain’t no party like the Wubah party.” 

/president/files/inauguration-speech.pdf
/president/inauguration/index.php
/digitalquilt/index.php
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Froylan Omar Fernandez, a chemistry major and mathematics minor from Lancaster, presented, 

“Physical Organic Study of Ring Strain on Yellow Dye Containing Couplers.” I agree with Frovlan who 

said it is important to disseminate your scientific work to the general public to potentially impact the 

minds of others and excite students to pursue fields in STEM. 

And, English major Shaakirah Tate, from Coatesville, was busy at Made in Millersville with three 

presentations including, “Ebony, the black folks’ guide to life,” which she shared with me. She decided 

to take on so much in an effort to overcome her fear of public speaking. 

Congratulations to all of our student participants as well as the faculty and staff who supported them. 

It was a fantastic day. 

 

JOIN US AT MU AFTER WORK 

/alumni/events-reunions/mu-after-work-events.php
https://www.facebook.com/pg/���Ƕ���ƵAlumni/photos/?tab=albums
https://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/eventReg?oeidk=a07eg9jt9b331b7fce7&oseq=&c=&ch=
https://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/eventReg?oeidk=a07eg9jt9b331b7fce7&oseq=&c=&ch=
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supports faculty adoption of free, high-quality educational materials published under creative 

common licenses in lieu of more costly textbooks. 

OER textbooks and materials exist across disciplines and are available through websites, the University 

library or grant-funded OER databases. Many of these materials better meet learner needs by 

http://publicspeakingproject.org/
http://publicspeakingproject.org/
https://millersvilleathletics.com/news/2019/4/5/baseball-yankosky-embracing-new-role-for-a-breakout-season.aspx
https://millersvilleathletics.com/calendar.aspx
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There is nothing quite like sitting in the sun, having a hotdog from the food truck and cheering on the 

Marauders. I hope to see you at The Coop this spring! 
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